
Minutes of Hilmarton Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 7th September 2022 at 8.00pm in The Community Room Hilmarton.
Councillors Present
J Henly (Chairman) M Wilkins, J McFadzean, J Files, P Maynard, W Leaning and L Hays  

Also present: Wiltshire Councillor Ashley O’Neill Members of the public – None
Clerk: Jacquie Henly

Item 1 Apologies for absence
1.1  Apologies were accepted from Cllrs Fry, Farci, Jeary and Warren- Willcox.   
The meeting continued as there were no members of the public present. 

Item 2 – Declarations of Interest in items on the Agenda
2.1 There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda.  
Item 3 – Minutes of the last meeting
3.1 Minutes from the Parish Council meeting dated Wednesday 4th May 2022 were approved by all present and signed by the Chairman.

Item 4 – Clerks Report

4.1  Reported to Wiltshire Council Planning department comments from the Parish Council relating to planning

applications received at the May meeting and those received up until the end of August2022.

4.2  Sent in Exemption Certificate to External Auditors.

4.3  Posted all End of Year information onto Parish Web Site.

4.4 Following a discussion at the May meeting where it was agreed to remove the old play park equipment.  It was established the new equipment would not be fitted until after the August School holidays so Cllrs agreed by e-mail the removal should wait until end of August.

4.5 Posted information on Social Media sites regarding the ‘Big get Together’ as requested by Cllr Wilkins.

4.6 Sent copies of minutes to Ashley O’Neill dating back to 1975 with complaints to WC regarding the flooding at Lower Goatacre.

4.7  Cllr Hays reported she has received confirmation that the missing street sign will be replaced by WC.

4.8  The Platinum Jubilee Celebrations went well and the weather stayed dry!  Generous donations and fundraising events covered the cost of the band.  Thanks to JJS Transport for supplying the flatbed trailer as a stage and Paul Dakers for organising the Pulled Pork Rolls.

4.9  Informal meeting held with John Wilkins to discuss proposed plans for a small development at Sandy Furlong Farm. 

4.10 Sent exact co-ordinates to Christopher Clark where cables have been laid along the Compton Road. Asked for feedback once they have visited the site. 

4.11 Goatacre resident reported that WC drain clearance spent some considerable time in Goatacre clearing the drains, hopefully this will rectify the problem at Lower Goatacre for a while.  

4.12 Cllr Hays reported fly tipping in Quakers Lane Ref: 00070869.

4.13 Cllr Maynard reported collapsing culvert in Corton/Clevancy Ref: 00073111.

4.14 Completed 2 full grant applications for funding for play park and put together all the supporting documents as requested.  

4.15 I have received confirmation that the first application to Crapper and Sons for £16,000.00 has been approved.  We are awaiting confirmation of the Hills application for the final £10,000.00.
Since sending out the Clerks report confirmation has been received that we have also been granted £10,000.00 from Hills.  This means the play park project can go ahead. 
4.16  Cllrs Henly, Files and Wilkins checked the safety of the slide in the play park after a report was received stating it was looking a little dangerous.  The decision was made to tap up and block off use of the slide.  Kevin Iles has been asked to remove it completely and board up the entrance on the tower that gives access to the slide as soon as convenient.    
4.17  Cllr Files attended the last LHFIG meeting and confirmed that the traffic speed issue is still being monitored. 

Item 5 – Finance 
5.1 Account balances inclusive of all cheques written and deposits made up to end of August 2022 

Current Account: £1692.78    Deposit Account:  £26970.54   
5.2 

	Payment Detail
	Payee
	Amount

	T/F
	Clerks Salary April - May
	1215.50

	T/F’s
	Kevin Iles House & Garden Services
	100.00

50.00

150.00

	T/F
	Web Site Fees
	129.45

	T/F
	Alex Blackburn – Web Site Support
	50.00

	T/F
	Gallager - Insurance
	582.11

	T/F
	WALC - Subs
	295.25

	T/F
	Crapper & Sons – Re Grant
	1600.00

	T/F
	Hills – Re Grant
	1000.00                       

	
	
	

	
	Paid In
	Amount

	
	April Interest
	1.45

	
	May Interest
	2.45

	
	June Inertest
	2.38

	
	July Interest
	2.32

	
	HMRC VAT refund
	165.51


Item 6 - Planning
6.1 Updates on planning applications had previously been circulated and was approved by all present.

Item 7 – Attendance at the Calne Area Board and LHFIG Meetings     
7.1  Area Board Meetings 

The Chairman thanked Cllr Wilkins for attending last nights Area Board meeting.

The next meeting date for the Area Board is 6th December 2022 – Cllr Maynard agreed to attend pending checking his diary.

7.2  LHFIG Meetings

The Chairman thanked Cllr Files for agreeing to attend the 20th October Meeting, Cllr Files has also committed to attend the meeting on 26th January 2023.  
Item 8 – Exchange of Information

8.1 The Clerk reported that she had received a call from a resident’s family member and they believe there had been an attempted break-in to their property.  A credit card had been found inside the house on a window ledge after it had been used to try and lift the latch of a window.  The card had been taken to the bank and they confirmed it was still a live account and they suggested it was taken to the police to investigate.  It was taken to the Chippenham Police Station who showed no interest at all in following up – they said they would hold onto it for 3 months and then destroy it. 

8.2 Cllr O’Neill updated members on progress with 3 outstanding matters:

The Quakers Walk sign has now been ordered and is a work in progress.

Flooding at Lower Goatacre – There is no money for improving the pipe work underground, which will stop the flooding.  Therefore, it was agreed the matter will continue to be monitored, logging dates of flooding and icy puddles, preferably with photographs taken to back up the reports.  These accounts will then be sent on a regular basis to WC.

Bushton Road  -  WC Legal Team are now involved and liaising with Southern Electric regarding the cables that have been laid on the banks and across the roads. 

8.3  Cllr Maynard mentioned that there was an overgrown hedge in the same area which needed to be cut back.  It was agreed an attempt would be made to source the owner of the property and politely ask for the hedge to be cut. 

8.4  Cllr Leaning enquired if it would be possible to get a Speed Indicator Device back at some point.  It was agreed contact would be made with Melksham Town Council to find out where their device came from and how much it cost. 

8.5 Cllr Maynard mentioned a complaint had been made about the cutting back of his Ash Trees and some hedging.  He explained the reasons why he was taking this action just incase the matter was raised in the future with the Parish Council. 

Following a discussion, it was also agreed perhaps a message to residents of the parish be sent out asking them to report any Ash dieback they notice in the Parish. 

8.6 Cllr Files noticed that someone was dumping their hedge cuttings down the bridle path in Hilmarton on someone else’s land.  It was agreed this was a private matter and should be taken up between the two residents. 

8.7 Cllr Hays reported that a new defibrillator has now been installed on the outside of Goatacre Club. 

8.8 The Chairman reported that the Parish Clock was soon to be serviced by Cumbria Clocks.    

Item 9 – Date of the Next Meeting
9.1    The next meeting of Hilmarton Parish Council is scheduled for Wednesday 7th December 2022.

Item 10 - Close of the Meeting
10.1  The meeting closed at 9.08pm.  The Chairman thanked all for their attendance
Signed …………………………………………….  Date …………………………………..  

Chairman             

